UK record-keeping service coming to an end
Source:  Darrh Bullock, extension professor, beef cattle genetics
For more than 20 years, the University of Kentucky has been involved with beef cattle records and supported the CHAPS, or Cow Herd Appraisal Performance Software, program. However, UK’s record-keeping service will officially end Nov. 16. 
The CHAPS program is a system that allows producers to track cattle performance from conception to carcass. This whole-herd management tool transforms raw data into useful information for producers to make confident management decisions regarding their beef cattle herd. UK has been fortunate enough to provide full service record-keeping for producers at a minimal cost due to funding from the Agriculture Development Board and coordination with the Kentucky Beef Network.
After Nov. 16, North Dakota State University will handle all technical support for the CHAPS 2000 program. As the developer of the CHAPS program, NDSU will allow participants to continue receiving the same benefits, with everything from updates to benchmark data. The custom processing service through NDSU is almost identical to UK’s; therefore, the transition should be very easy. 

If you are interested in continuing the custom processing service, please contact NDSU at ndsu.chaps@ndsu.edu for their specific guidelines. To find more information about the CHAPS 2000 program, go to http://www.chaps2000.org.
For more information regarding the record-keeping changes, contact the (COUNTY NAME) Cooperative Extension Service.
Educational programs of the Kentucky Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, age, sex, religion, disability or national origin. 
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